
 

 

November 11th, 10:30 am Combined Service 

 

 

Wesley Thanksgiving Potluck  

You're Invited! Sunday, November 11th at 12:00 

p.m. in the Great Hall 

The Thanksgiving Potluck is a favorite Wesley community 

event. After a combined service of worship at 10:30 a.m. 

in the Sanctuary, we gather in the Great Hall for a 

sumptuous feast of all the American Thanksgiving 

favorites.  

There will be turkey and dressing, mashed potatoes and 

rolls, salads, and plenty of desserts. This is not an event 

you'll want to miss. And like always at Wesley --- All Are Invited! We encourage you to invite a guest. We 

especially encourage students and international scholars to join us. We will gather around the table and share 

a wonderful meal.    

 

  

November 2018 



 

Save the date:  
Storytelling Concert and Benefit for the 
Wesley Food Pantry: Feeding Body and 
Soul - Saturday, December 1st - 7:30 p.m.  
in the Watseka Lounge 
Join the CU Storytelling Guild for an evening of 

stories.  All proceeds will go to the Wesley Food 
Pantry for their hunger relief efforts.  Co-sponsored 
by Wesley Social Action Ministry.  Hope to see you 
there! 
 

 

Mark Your Calendar! –  
Sunday, December 2nd 
4:00-5:30 p.m. – Making Christmas ornaments to 
decorate the tree in Watseka…. 
5:30-6:30 p.m. – Sharing a complimentary light 
sandwich dinner in the Great Hall…. 
6:30-7:00 p.m. – Watching the children in their 
Christmas Pageant in the Sanctuary! 
 
 

 

Bishop to host meetings on 2019 General Conference 

Bishop Frank J. Beard has announced he will host meetings throughout the Illinois Great Rivers 
Conference discussing the three plans which have been offered as plans for A Way Forward with 
regard to the issues of human sexuality and unity. 
  
The following dates have been confirmed: 

·     Sunday, Nov. 11 -- Edwardsville St. Johns UMC, 4 to 6 p.m. 
·     Monday, Nov. 12 -- Jacksonville Grace UMC, 4 to 6 p.m. 
·     Thursday, Nov. 15 -- Marion First UMC, 7 to 9 p.m. 
·     Saturday, Nov. 17 -- Chatsworth UMC, 10 a.m. to noon 
·     Sunday, Nov. 18 -- Peoria First UMC, 4 to 6 p.m. 
·     Monday, Nov. 19 -- Arthur UMC, 6 to 8 p.m. 

  
Bishop Beard is asking that you register in advance as a courtesy to our venue host. We are wanting 
to have adequate seating for those wanting to attend. Visit the site below to register: 
https://igrc-reg.brtapp.com/gc2019briefings 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  



 

 

 
Friendsgiving Potluck Dinner 
All students, visiting scholars, Wesley folks and 
friends are invited to join us Friday, Nov. 16, at 
5:00 p.m. in the Etc. Coffeehouse for a 
Friendsgiving potluck dinner!  We’ll gather to share 
a meal and celebrate friendship before everyone 
leaves campus for the Thanksgiving break.  You 
are invited to bring a dish that represents your 
tradition/culture with a copy of the recipe that can 
be shared online with the group! 
 
 

 
Friday with Friends Lunch 
Students, faculty, and members of the campus 
community are invited to join us each week for our 
Friday with Friends Lunch!  Gather with friends, 
new and old, in the Etc. Coffeehouse between 
11:00am-1:30pm for a variety of soups, 
sandwiches, and other tasty treats.  Great food and 
great conversation… it’s a great way to celebrate 
the end of the week! 

 
ESL & International Coffeehouse  
American & international students, visiting scholars, 
Wesley members & community friends are invited 
to join us each week as we practice English, make 
new friends, and learn about one another’s 
cultures.  Our ESL class meets in the conference 
room from 3:00-4:00 p.m., followed by our 
International Coffeehouse from 4:00-6:00 p.m. 
Come share coffee & snacks as we sit down with 
friends from around the world! 
 
Grad Student Book Study  
Graduate students and young adults are invited to 
meet every Tuesday in the Student Lounge for 
fellowship and conversation around our book study. 
We’re currently reading Call and Consequences: A 
Womanist Reading of Mark by Raquel Annette St. 
Clair.  Books are available in Wesley’s center office.  
Questions?  Email Michael Drummond at 
gradstudy@wesleyui.org.   
 



 
Friday, November 2, 11:00 a.m., Etc. Coffeehouse (and every Friday) 
Friday with Friends Lunch – Join us in the coffeehouse for lunch with friends!  It’s a great way to celebrate the 
end of the week and the start of your weekend!  
 
3:00-4:00 p.m., Conference Room (and every Friday) 
ESL Class - We welcome beginners through advanced students as we practice English and learn about 
American culture. 
 
4:00-6:00 p.m., Etc. Coffeehouse (and every Friday) 
International Coffeehouse - International & domestic students, along with visiting scholars and community 
members, are invited to join us for coffee, snacks and conversation as we practice English, make new friends 
& learn about each other's cultures. 
 
Sunday, November 4, 9:30 & 11:15 a.m., Sunday Worship Services,  Sanctuary & Great Hall (and 
every Sunday except Nov. 11)    
 
Tuesday, November 6, 8:30 p.m., Student Lounge (and every Tuesday) 
Grad Student Book Study - Graduate students and young adults are invited to meet every Tuesday in the 
Student Lounge to make connections with others across disciplines and to share great conversation around our 
book study.  Questions?  Email Michael Drummond at gradstudy@wesleyui.org.   
 
Wednesday, November 7, 7:00 p.m., Etc. Coffeehouse/West Lounge (and every Wednesday 
except Nov. 14) 
Midweek – Students are invited to join us for casual worship (including communion) each week as we explore 
faith, deepen friendships, and take time to connect with one another and with God. 
 
Sunday, November 11, 10:30 a.m., Sanctuary 
Combined Thanksgiving Worship Service and Potluck - Join us for our combined worship service, followed by 
our traditional Thanksgiving potluck dinner in the Great Hall (around noon).  Students – you only need to bring 
your appetites and your friends!   
 
Wednesday, November 14, 6:30 p.m., Etc. Coffeehouse 
Midweek on the Road!  We’ll meet in the Coffeehouse then carpool to Cunningham Children’s Home to help 
lead worship with their children and youth.  Afterwards, we’ll grab a treat & enjoy some great conversation!  
 
Friday, Nov. 16, 5:00 p.m., Etc. Coffeehouse 
Friendsgiving Potluck Dinner – Students, international friends, and Wesley folks are invited to join us for a 
potluck dinner in the coffeehouse before Thanksgiving break. Please bring a dish from your tradition to share 
as we gather to celebrate friendship! 
 
Nov. 17 – 25  U of I Thanksgiving Break. Happy Thanksgiving!  Enjoy your break!! 
 
Sunday, November 17, 3:00 p.m., Krannert 
Interfaith Alliance Thanksgiving Service – All students are invited to join Wesley members and people from a 
variety of faith traditions in this annual gathering as we celebrate this year’s theme, “United in Our Diversity.”  



 

Children’s and Youth Ministry 
 

SUNDAYS 
Nursery Care is available from 8:30 a.m. –
12:30 p.m. 
9:30 a.m. Service Infant – 3 years 
11:15 a.m. Service Infant – 6 years 
First Sunday Infant – 6 years 
 
Church School classes for children 3 years to 5th 
grade are offered at 9:30 in Rooms 127 A and 127 
B during the service. 
 
Childcare for children 3 years to 5th grade is 
offered at 11:00 in Rooms 127 A and 127 B during 
the adult Sunday School and 11:15 contemporary 
church service.  
 
Middle-Senior Youth Ministry 
Junior High students are encouraged to attend 
worship with their families. Stay tuned for 
upcoming Fall activities! 
 
Please call or text Ms. Rachel with questions at 
217-621-6984. 

 
BABYSITTING IS BACK!  
Free babysitting for Wesley families has resumed!  
 
Dates:   
Saturday, November 3rd 
Saturday, December 1st 
 
All times are 4-7pm.  Please drop your children 
off in Room 127. Snacks, dinner and entertainment 
will be provided.  Please text Ms. Rachel at 621-
6984 to RSVP.   
 
 
 
 
 

     

    

The UMW General Meeting will be held Wednesday, November 
7th, 9:30 AM in the West Lounge.   
All are welcome to attend. Coffee and snacks will be served at 9:00 AM.  
Reverend Dan will lead the spiritual growth program, Embracing Wholeness. The 
study explores personal and corporate responsibilities to those around us and 
addresses current issues. If childcare is needed please contact Virginia Dickey at 
Vdickey88@gmail.com     

 
 

 
 
Yoga Classes at 
Wesley 
Beginning Yoga 5 
Week Series; 
Mondays, Nov. 12 – 
Dec. 10 
7-8:15 pm in the West 

Lounge at Wesley. $10/class or $40/5 class pass 
Saturday Morning Retreat; Nov. 17th, 9a.m.-
noon @ Philo Presbyterian, $30 
November Grateful Despites Meditation-
athon! During the month of November start a daily 

10-minute meditation & chairish yoga practice with 
an audio file of me (Rachel!) guiding you through 
it. All proceeds from the purchase of the audio file 
during November will be distributed among the 
Daily Bread Yoga Partner Congregations to fill their 
Emergency Fund to support vulnerable people in 
our community. For more info contact 
rachel@dailybreadyoga.life or go to the website, 
www.dailybreadyoga.life.  

 
 

mailto:Vdickey88@gmail.com
http://www.dailybreadyoga.life/


Why we give to the Wesley Capital Campaign 
 
Cara and John Gutzmer  

We give to the Wesley Capital Campaign because we have benefited greatly from the 

building and those inside of it. We met inside its walls and each of our children were 

baptized there.  Inside these walls our faith has grown and we have seen our 

children's faith planted and nurtured.   We know the importance of Wesley and want it 

to be maintained to welcome students and families for years to come.   

In just a few months, the Campaign will officially end and a financial report submitted to the Wesley Board of 

Trustees. Fulfillment of pledges along with new and/or additional gifts towards our $1.69 million goal will allow 

us to meet current fiduciary responsibilities and plan for future building upgrades.  If you have questions or 

would like to discuss giving options, please contact Bonnie Taylor at 217-344-1120 (bonnie@wesleyui.org).  

 

 
Spring Break Mission Trip to Mississippi 

F. A. Q’s 
 
1)  When and where is the trip? 
Ans: The trip is March 17 – 23, 2019. We will be 
working in Jonestown, MS which is about 90 
minutes South of Memphis, TN. 
 
2)  What is the cost of the trip? 
Ans: Due to the generous donations of the 
congregation, the trip has been significantly under 
$100 per person in recent years and full 
scholarships are available.  
 
3)  How do we get there and where do we 
stay?  
Ans: We travel in John Spurgeon’s 15 passenger 
van and we stay in nearby Clarksdale in a building 
which formerly was a convent. It has many 
bedrooms which each have 2 twin beds, WIFI, a 
well-equipped kitchen and common area for 
relaxing in the evening.  

 
4)  What if I don’t have any construction 
skills? 
Ans: It doesn’t matter what one’s skill level is, 
there are people who will teach us how to do the 
work.  We can always find something productive 
and helpful for everyone to do. 
 
5)  What do Emmet Till, Medgar Evers and 
Parchman Prison have to do with the Civil 
Rights Movement? 
Ans: These aren’t actually FAQ’s but they are 
questions that will be answered when we take a 
day and travel to the Mississippi Civil Rights 
Museum in Jackson. 
 

mailto:bonnie@wesleyui.org


More questions? Call 847-609-5253,  email 
jaspurgeon@aol.com or talk to John Spurgeon at 
church. 

   
Every Thursday, 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

Student Pantry, 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. 
1st Monday of each month 

Parkland Location Hours 
Every Wednesday, 11 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

1st & 3rd Saturdays, 10 a.m. - 12 noon 

Volunteer Spotlight: Jan Cooper 

Jan has been volunteering for the food pantry for 

almost 10 years but many of us have never 

personally met her.  She diligently works behind 

the scenes collecting and donating books to the 

food pantry.  Wesley Church member and long-

time food volunteer, Annette Lansford, introduced 

Jan to the food pantry.  A number of years ago 

Annette asked for children's books to donate to the 

food pantry as part of their Christmas book club 

meeting.  Jan has been donating books to the food 

pantry ever since.  When asked how many, she 

was not sure, she hadn’t been counting.  Our guess 

is thousands! Thank you Jan!  

We asked Jan what she had to say about her 

volunteer work.  “People who come to the food 

pantry don't have extra money to spend on books.  

Having books at home where parents and siblings 

can read to the younger children will give each 

child a better chance at succeeding in life. As adults 

we all have the responsibility of helping youth be 

better educated whether it is giving teachers 

supplies to The Idea Store, to volunteering at 

schools, to reading at the library or volunteering at 

the Boys and Girls Club or volunteering at Parkland 

to help students improve their skills.”   

Jan also had a very important message for those 

wondering how they can make a difference in their 

community.  “Each one of us can have a part in 

building a better future for our children. 

Opportunities are everywhere.  Choose an activity 

or a child that is right for you.  YOU can make a 

difference!!!” 

 

mailto:jaspurgeon@aol.com


Client Corner: Temporary needs 

 
Dawn recently met a pantry guest in a unique 
situation. She was a Parkland student enrolled in 
their six-week CDL licensing course. With a job 
lined up once she completed the course, she just 
needed to make it through a rough six weeks. You 
see, she was living in her car while attending the 
class. As they shopped, Dawn helped her put 
together meals she could eat without the need to 
cook or refrigerate the food.  They selected things 
like shelf-stable milk, fruit in pull-tab cans, and 
even MRE packs (thanks Midwest Foodbank!). This 
student greatly appreciated these items.  She 
stopped by one more time after completing her 
CDL course to let us know she was ready to move 
on to her new job and to say thank you.  
 

People visit the 
pantry for a wide 
range of reasons. 
Sometimes, the need 
is great and, 
unfortunately, 
ongoing. Other 
times, a family 

becomes food insecure because of an emergency 
or temporary financial crisis.  The Wesley Food 
Pantry is here to help and to be a source of support 
while they get back on the road to success.  
 

Donor Spotlight: 

Walmart has 

donated $6200 the 

last four years, 

including $1000 this year.  Thank you Champaign 

County Walmarts for your ongoing support! 

 

Thank you to 

Walgreens for 

stopping by to 

give free flu 

shots to pantry 

guests this past 

month! 

 

To be a change agent: ask and act 

Every fall semester there 

are several University of 

Illinois and Parkland 

College volunteer and 

agency fairs giving 

community organizations, 

such as the Wesley Food 

Pantry, a chance to 

connect with students and 

staff.  On October 9th the U of I student group 

Illinois Enactus hosted Community Needs Panel at 

the Illini Union.  Enactus is committed to using the 

power of entrepreneurial action to transform lives 

and shape a better, more sustainable world.   The 

panelist included three other local nonprofit 

leaders.  We discussed the challenges nonprofits 

face and what they can do as students to transform 

our community and shape a better world.  

The message I conveyed to them was very simple: 

ask questions and take action.  I gave them the 

example of the student group Project 4 Less.  

Project 4 Less repacks overproduction food from 

Ikenberry Hall, that is then distributed at the 

Wesley Food Pantry.  These students recognized 

that by reducing food waste and directing the food 

to those in need, they could reduce food insecurity 

in the community.  They approached U of I 

Housing and Dining administration and asked if 

they could rescue excess food from the dining 

halls.  The administration gave them a positive 

response and they immediately worked out the 

logistics of accomplishing their goal.  This is the 

second semester Project 4 Less has been 

reclaiming leftover food and distributing it at the 

food pantry.  At this point, they have rescued 

hundreds of pounds of food and helped hundreds 

of families.  

It is not enough to see a problem and a potential 

solution, to make a difference in the community 

one needs to ask those with the power to change 

things and do the legwork to make it happen.  

Project 4 Less identified a problem, identified a 

solution, asked questions and then took action.   

   



ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Congratulations!   
To Wesley members, Meg and Bob 
Rauschenberger, on their 50th Wedding Anniversary 
on September 7th. They celebrated with their 
Wesley family on Sunday, September 9th with a 
cake during Coffee Hour.   
 

Heartfelt thanks to all who 

helped us celebrate 50 years 

of marriage.  Our Wesley 

church family is one of the 

greatest blessings of our 

days!  God is Good: All the 

Time! 

Meg & Bob Rauschenberger 

 
Sympathy  
To Sharron Mies and 

family at the death of her 

brother Don Payne, 

Friday, October 5th, at the 

age of 65. He lived in 

Tuscola.  

  
 
Sympathy  
To Myrna Smith and family at the death of her son-
in-law, John Swanberg, on Tuesday,           
October 16th at the of 67.  Please keep her 
daughter, Carla and family in your prayers.   
 
Sympathy 
to Mike and Jane McCulley at the death of Mike’s 
mother, Lois Todd McCulley, on Sunday, October 
21st, at the age of 92 years old.  She lived in 
Champaign.   
 
Volunteers Needed for Wesley Fall Work Day   
Saturday, November 10th 
9:00 am.—12:00 p.m.   
If possible please bring your work gloves.  
Pizza lunch will be provided at Noon. 
Contact Donna Giffen at donna@wesleyui.org        
or 344-1120 if you can attend.  

  
Church Women United "World Community 
Day"  
will be held Friday, November 2, 2018.  Please join 
us at Westminster Presbyterian Church, 
1700Crescent Dr. Champaign, IL.  Refreshments at 
9:30 a.m. with program to follow at 10:00 
a.m.  For more information contact Evelyn Denzin 
367-0643. 
 
 

The Third Annual 
Champaign 
County Interfaith 
Alliance Thanksgiving 
Celebration 

 UNITED in our 
DIVERSITY! 
 When: Sunday, 

November 18th at 3 pm 
Where: The Krannert Center  
of Performing Arts 
In Foellinger Great Hall, 500 S. Goodwin Avenue, 
Urbana, IL 

 
Please come and join in our fellowship of people 
living in harmony and celebrating a season of 
thanks. Here you’ll find good friends, good will, and 
good music provided by an Interfaith Children’s and 
Adult Choir. Questions—Please contact us through 
our Facebook Page—Interfaith Alliance C-U or  
call 217-359-3631.  Attendees are encouraged to 
bring non-perishable foods to donate to the Eastern 
Illinois Foodbank. 
 
Coffee Hour Treats 
For many years the UMW has used coffee hour 
treat time to be a fundraiser for the many needs of 
this community and beyond. As you pick up one of 
the yummy treats on Sunday morning please notice 
the organization that will be receiving our support 
for the month and consider making a donation. It 
will be greatly appreciated by our women who take 
the time to provide treats and even more so by 
those receiving our help. Thanks!  
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Wesley Staff 
Senior Pastor/Director Rev. Dan King Crede | Campus Minister Rev. Julie Dowler   
Associate Minister Rev. Deborah Kang 
 
Director of Contemporary Worship and Music Crofton Coleman  
Director of Christian Educationand Youth Rachel Denzin | Director of Chinese Ministry Jie Wu Smith  
Director of Choral Music Dr. Barrington Coleman  
 
Parish Nurse/Spiritual Caregiver | Meg Rauschenberger | Administrative Assistant Donna Giffen  
Ministry Secretary Rachel Wolfe | Comptroller Dean Carr | Accountant Bonnie S. Taylor  
Aide for Development Wayne Wilson | Interim Communications Coordinator and Campus Ministry Intern |  
Skyler Przygoda |Food Pantry Director Katie Thomas | Food Pantry Operations Manager Dawn Longfellow  
 
Property Manager Richard Young | Full-time Custodian Steve Faust |  
Weekend Custodians Richard and Elizabeth Young  
 
 
Sunday Services 
Traditional Service 9:30 a.m. 
Coffee Hour 10:30 a.m. 
Contemporary Service 11:15 a.m. 

 
 

Building Hours 
Sunday - Thursday 
 open 8:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m.  
Friday, Saturday 

open 8:00 a.m.-12:00 Midnight 

 

 


